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Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

Thank you to Pastor Kochenderfer for preaching a wonderful sermon on the Baptism of Our Lord. Thanks,
too, to the many people who contributed to the Music fund-raising goal. We met the
goal, so we had the great enjoyment of hearing Pastor Martha Kriebel on All Saints Sun-
day and then Pastor Kochenderfer commemorating one of the great events of Jesus’ life
and ministry.

Lent begins on Ash Wednesday, February 26, 2020. The Ash Wednesday Service starts
at 7:00 PM. The confirmands will take a major role in this liturgy as worship leaders.
Worshipping with us on Ash Wednesday is a powerful way to begin Lent and a sign of
support for our confirmands as they continue to assume a greater adult role in the life
and ministry of Augustus.

WEDNESDAY

I would also like to report on our 2020 Stewardship Campaign to date. As of the writing

of this newsletter article in mid-January, we have received 78 Commitment Cards for 2020 totaling $131,406
of the $275,000 we need to support our ministry. If you have not returned your Commitment Card, we would
be delighted to receive it by the end of February. A copy of the 2020 Commitment Card can be downloaded
from the parish web site, www.augustustrappe.org, under the “About Us” tab.

To give some perspective, we have 274 giving units at Augustus. What is a giving unit?

A husband and wife together constitute a one (1) giving unit.

A single adult is counted as a single giving unit.

Confirmed children living who are living at home are each considered a single giving unit.
Add them all together and you get 274 giving units.

Now of the 274 giving units, 74 are confirmed members who are still in school and have not yet entered the
adult work force. Therefore, we have 200 adult giving units.

78 of the giving units have submitted a financial Commitment Card for 2020 totaling $131,406 to support our
ministries of worship, education, outreach, and helping others.

The remaining 122 giving units must make up the remaining $143,594 if we are to maintain our current level
of ministry.

If you are one (1) of the 78, thank you for your written estimate of commitment. If you are one of the remain-
ing 122 adult giving units, we await your commitment.

May the God of glory dwell in you richly and shine brightly on your path.
Yours in Christ,
Pastor Weleck
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From the Bench FEBRUARY 2020

.

February will begin with Scout Sunday on February 2™. I'm excited that I will be working with the scouts to
play along with the bell choir, and sing with the Sunday School children at the 10:30 service that day. It’s
great to have active scout troops on our campus, and I'm glad for the opportunity for them to help lead worship
that day.

On February 22, from 1:00-3:00 PM, the CTM (Collegeville Trappe Ministerium) choir will have its first re-
hearsal at Augustus. Lauren Exley (St. James, Evansburg) and I are leading this group of singers from
throughout Collegeville and Trappe. The choir will sing each Wednesday night during Lent. If you are a tune-
ful singer and looking for an opportunity to sing beyond Sunday morning, you are most welcome to join us!
We are rehearsing on several Saturday afternoons in February and March. You don’t need to be a member of
Augustus or any particular church. You don’t need to attend every rehearsal and every Wednesday night ser-
vice. It may be just the opportunity you were looking for.

Did you know....if you want a preview of what the choir is singing each week, go to https://lauriemueller.com/
augustus-music. And if you’d like to hear some of our past choir anthems, check out my soundcloud channel:
https://soundcloud.com/laurie-mueller-718584629

Finally, in this sometimes dreary season of winter, I hope you can be refreshed with these words from the great
Epiphany hymn, O Morning Star, How Fair and Bright:

Come, precious diamond, light divine,

and deep within our hearts now shine;

there light a flame undying!
In your one body let us be

as living branches of a tree,

your life our lives supplying.

Now, though daily
earth's deep sadness may perplex us and distress us,
yet with heav'nly joy you bless us.

~Laurie Mueller

2020 CT Ministerium
Mid-Week Lenten Service Schedule
Date Host Parish Preacher Scripture
Reference
March 4 St. James Episcopal Church The Reverend John Hogue Isaiah 53: 7-12
2020
March 11 Lower Providence The Reverend Suzanne Schwarz-Green John 12: 31-36a
2020 Baptist Church
March 18 Trinity Reformed Church The Reverend Catherine Bowers Mark 11: 1-10
2020 ucc
March 25 Evansburg United The Reverend Dr. Mike Sowards John 18: 33-19:11
2020 Methodist Church
April 1 Augustus Lutheran Church No Sermon — Full Cantata
2020




Christian Education

Winter can be long, dark and cold—good thing we in the Church can bask in the light of Christ and the
warmth of God’s love! Our Sunday school students will be celebrating Jesus’ teaching and miracles in Febru-
ary, ending with our yearly ice-cream social on Transfiguration Sunday (our mini-“Mardi Gras” just before
Lent begins).

On March 1* we’ll meet our prayer pals—adults in the church who are not involved in Sunday school but who
care about our children and pray for them during Lent. If you would like to be a prayer pal to a group of ex-
traordinary children, please let me know!

I will be exploring spiritual gifts with our Senior High Youth Group and our soon-to-be confirmed 2™ year
confirmands on February 5™. Confirmation is perhaps the first “adult” decision an indi-
vidual makes. We drive at age 16, vote at 18, and are given full privileges at 21, but at
around 14 in most churches, a young person is given an opportunity to confirm for them-
selves the promises made for them at their baptism. The next step is to discover how God
is calling us to live out those promises in the life of the church. We are each given gifts
of the Spirit with the expectation we share them with others to strengthen the Church.
Take a look at the spiritual gifts listed in Romans 12:6-8 and I Corinthians 12:4-11&28
and think about which have been given to you and how you can use them at Augustus!

Grace & peace,

Sonya Sowards
Coordinator of Faith Development

Notice from the Cemetery Committee

In order to keep pace with inflation, anticipate increased maintenance costs, and provide for .4
the future care of our cemetery, please know that effective January 1, 2020, the cost of graves {¥#
spaces will be $660.00 each for members and $1,640.00 each for non-members.”

Why do we use ashes on Ash Wednesday?

Ash Wednesday is the Wednesday of the seventh week before Easter and the first day of
Lent. The day is named for the practice of imposing ashes, a practice that many Lutheran
congregations have found to be a very meaningful part of the Ash Wednesday liturgy.

Using ashes as a sign of repentance is an ancient practice, often mentioned in the Bible
(e.g., Jonah 3:5-9; Job 42:6; Jeremiah 6:26; Matthew 11:21). The early Christians adopted
the use of ashes from Jewish practice as an external mark of penitence.

Ashes symbolize several aspects of our human existence:

e Ashes remind us of God’s condemnation of sin, as God said to Adam, “Dust you are and to dust you shall
return” (Genesis 3:19).

o Ashes suggest cleansing and renewal. They were used anciently in the absence of soap. Even on Ash
Wednesday, this most penitential day, we receive ashes in the form of the cross, the same symbol placed
on our bodies with water in our baptism. Even in this ashen mark of death, we anticipate the new life of
Easter.

e Ashes remind us of the shortness of human life, for it is said as we are buried into the ground or as ashes
are placed in a tomb:

“We commit this body to the ground; earth to earth, ashes to ashes, dust to dust”

e Ashes are a symbol of our need to repent, confess our sins, and return to God.




Money Matters

Personal Financial Stewardship

A budget 1s a spending plan. You develop a
budget to plan your monthly expenditures.
The plan determines in advance how much
of your income vyou are comfortable
allocating to each spending area. Your
income and spending allocations will be
defined by your values and interests.

In developing your budget as a Christian,
one of your first tasks will be to examine the
priorities that God has directly revealed in
his Word. Basically, there are four general
budget categories that are clearly mandated:
giving, saving, living expenses, and debt
repayment.

Giving is part of the budget: God’s Word

directs us to give him our first and best. In Proverbs 3:9 we read, “Honor the Lord with your
wealth, with the firstfruits of all your crops.” The Apostle Paul wrote, “On the first day of every
week, each one of you should set aside a sum of money in keeping with his income” (1
Corinthians 16:2). Giving demonstrates our gratitude for who God 1s and what he has done for
us.

Saving is part of the budget: To prepare for emergencies and to have resources so you can
achieve your financial goals, saving 1s essential. In Proverbs 21:20 God shares his wisdom
regarding saving: “In the house of the wise are stores of choice food and oil, but a foolish man
devours all he has.”

Living expenses are part of the budget: If you have not previously developed a budget, you
could be struggling to discover a reasonable allocation for your lifestyle that you can afford. An
important first step is to distinguish between what you need versus what you want. Jesus said,
“Watch out! Be on your guard against all kinds of greed: a man’s life does not consist in the
abundance of his possessions” (Luke 12:15). What you allocate for your living expenses should
be established with the money that 1s left after giving and saving.

Debt repayment is part of the budget: In Scripture, God warns you to be cautious about debt.
God’s Word does not forbid you from borrowing money, but it does discourage it “The rich rule
over the poor, and the borrower is servant to the lender” (Proverbs 22:7). The Bible 1s clear as
to your responsibility to repay money that you borrow.

In order to avoid dependence on others and to set a good example, you should develop a budget.
If you include the four above parts within your budget, you will gain control of your money.



A Gentle Reminder
The generations of faithful Lutherans that have gone before us have left us a great leg-
acy at Augustus Lutheran Church. Please do your part to keep our buildings neat,
clean, and presentable to the many friends and visitors we welcome throughout each

3%@ week of the year.
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v Need a Prayer? v

\ 4
@ The Augustus Prayer chain welcomes your calls with prayer requests. If you need a prayer or know some- @
A 4 one in need of a prayer, please contact Carol Oelschlager at 610-489-3109. \ 4
: If no one is available to take your call, please leave a message and Carol will call you back. :
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Library Corner

|
“ ¥ Augustus Lutheran Church now has a library cart to the Muhlenberg Center. The cart contains
books that can be borrowed. Please follow the instructions listed on the cart.

Ash Wednesday, the first day of Lent, is February 26" this year. Have you ever thought about reading
a daily devotional? Lent may be a good time to start. The highlighted books for February are some daily
devotional books you may want to look at.

Bible Readings for Couples By Margaret and Earling Wold.

A Prayerbook for Husbands and Wives : Partners in Prayer by Ruthanne Wangerin and
Walter Wangerin Jr

The one year book of quiet times with God by Jill Briscoe

Best-loved passages of the Bible : a devotional

God's little devotional book for Women
SENIOR YOUTH GROUP NEWS

S SYG

' The Senior Youth Group would like to thank everyone who supported our first soup sale of

the season. Your support is amazing and much appreciated. We’d also like to thank all
those who made soups for us. We’ll be having two more soup sales on the 3™ Sunday of

February and March. If you have a favorite soup, let us know and we’ll see if one of our chefs can make a

batch. Also, if you have a recipe and would like to share it, please forward it.

February events include helping out at the Soup Kitchen pasta dinner, meeting with the 8" grade 3 in 1 class

to let them know about the SYG and also a Lock In at the church.

The SYG is always looking for new members and leaders. If you have any interest in either, please reach out

to any of the current leaders (Cathy, Chris, Joe or Gary). The Senior Youth Group meets on the 1% Wednes-

day of each month and the 3" Sunday of each month. Along with our monthly meetings, we also have a

monthly activity for the youth.

Lastly, while we travel to Camden, New York to do mission work each year, we understand that there is work

to be done in our own community. If you have a project that you need help with, please do not hesitate to ask
the SYG to help. Contact us at youth@augustustrappe.org or gtwess@comcast.net.




February Worship Assistants

Altar Servers: Acolyte Crucifer
February 2 Cole Brenner Olivia Smith
February 9 Connor Elison Lauren Fishell
February 16 Nathan Kerr Brett Schulz
February 23 Lily Hunsberger Addison Smith
Readers 8:00 am 10:30 am
February 2 Earl Catagnus Connor Elison and Sam Dogonniuck
February 9 Sandy Trauger John Kochel and Gary Wessner
February 16 Kevin Dubeck Alan Shunk and Mike Taylor
February 23 Mildred Stuffle Sherry Jessee and Alanna Jessee
Communion Assistants 8:00 am: Debra Augustine
February 2 John Kochel and Dave Schweitzer
February 9 Pastor Martha and Sonya Sowards
February 16 Janice Reiff and Bob Rodenberger
February 23 Anita Luft and Gary Wessner
Ushers 8:00 am: Usher Team
February Karl Stefan, Ed Funk, Pat O’Hara, and Dick Allebach
Offering Tabulation
February Debra Augustine, Karl Stefan, and Chilly Lyaro
Altar Guild 8:00 am: Sally Sweeney 10:30 am: Jim Richvalsky
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
2 3 4 5 6 7 8
Cassidy Hones Caitlin Cunningham  Jennifer Maurer Avery Benner Cathy Menendez
Joseph Swan Brett Schulz Nancy Bunting

Dylan Firth

Curtis Watro

Jerry Wentworth
9 10 11 12 13 14 15
Rebecca Wilson David Linsenbigler  Jeffrey Stuffle Tresa Franz Liz Rutter

Griffin Henze
McKenzie Peters
16 17 18 19 20 21 22
Jake Smith John Wentworth IV Douglas Stearly Ellen Davis Andrew Keim Olivia Hart
Jeffrey Wentworth Joseph Yosko Elizabeth Staples
23 24 25 26 27 28 29
Carol Oelschlager  Susan Landis Charlotte Wentworth Phillip Lien

Ally Napier

Thank you!

Many thanks to Pr. Kriebel for her visit during my recent illness. I was so happy to see her
and it was lovely to receive church flowers. Thank you to WELCA for the fruit basket that I
enjoyed so much. And finally, thank you to all my friends at Augustus and their prayers! I
hope to get back to church soon.

Sincerely, Shirley Latshaw
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Showing God’'s Bounty

Have a Heart

ebruary: the month devoted to love. Stores are filled with
Fheart-shaped boxes of candy and heart-shaped cards and \

vases of flowers with heart-shaped gift tags. All this is : oy
available for the consumer so that he can find the appropriate ex-
pression of his devotion to his loved one. If that expression of
love has been preceded by a year of thoughtful and loving words
and deeds, it is welcomed and cherished by the recipient. If not, it
is just an empty ritual, done out of duty rather than true devotion.

Our relationship to the Lord is similar. God, too, desires our |
sincere devotion, not empty lip service. “The Lord says: ‘These |
people come near to Me with their mouth and honor me with their |
lips, but their hearts are far from me’” (Isaiah 29:13).

Stewardship is serving, helping, giving, but love is the basis for Lt ‘
stewardship. Without love, our good deeds are empty and without merit. The ﬁrst act of true stewardship is to
“love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your strength” (Deuteronomy
6:5). Jesus called this the most important commandment (Mark 12:29, 30). With that love for the Lord in us,
we are enabled to be good stewards. Then we can do acts of good stewardship, acts of true devotion. We are
enabled to . . .

o “Give generously to him and do so without a grudging heart” (Deuteronomy 15:10).

o “Carefully observe [his decrees and laws] with all your heart and with all your soul” (Deuteronomy
26:16).

o “Share with God's people who are in need. Practice hospitality” (Romans 12:13).

o “Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord, not for men” (Colossians
3:23).

God, through Ezekiel, promised, “I will give you a new heart and put a new spirit in you, I will remove from
you your heart of stone and give you a heart of flesh. And I will put my Spirit in you and move you to follow
my decrees and be careful to keep my laws” (Ezekiel 36:26-27). This promise he has fulfilled in his Son, Jesus,
who has followed his Father’s decrees and kept his laws for us. As we strive to live fruitful lives of steward-
ship, at the same time, we rest in Christ who has been the perfect steward for us.

ad Tithing is an outgrowth of a sense of thankfulness. Since
God's mercies are constant and unfailing, our response
should be of the same nature in proportion to our ability.
The “grace of gratitude” has high rating in the Christian
standard of virtues. It is developed by saying “Thank you”
to God. At the entrance to life abounding stands the cross
of self-denial.
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Rest In Peace Pastor Michel

Rev. Herbert H. Michel, D.D., Pastor Emeritus, Augustus Lutheran
" Church, died Friday, January 31, 2020, at Lehigh Valley Hospital — Ce-
dar Crest.

= Pastor Michel was born on October 19, 1948, in Munich, Germany, to
~ the late Jakob and Anna (Gabel) Michel. He and his family emigrated to
| Burholme, Philadelphia in 1951.

& Pastor Michel graduated from Murrell Dobbins High School, Philadelph-
. ia, Asbury University, and Asbury Theological Seminary, Wilmore, KY.

Pastor Michel was pastor of Augustus Lutheran Church from 1984 until
 he retired in 2008. He previously was pastor of Mount Carmel United

o Methodist Church, Olney, and St. Timothy Lutheran Church, Fox Chase.
During his retirement, he moved to Breinigsville and served as interim
pastor of Ziegels Lutheran Church, Jordon Lutheran Church, and Zion
Union Church, Maxatawny, all in the Lehigh Valley.

Pastor Michel was a past pres. of the Trappe Historical Soc. and former
auditor for Trappe Borough.

Pastor Michel is survived by his sister, Anna Marie, wife of the late Hans
Steinhofer, Philadelphia; his nieces and nephew, Ruth (Steinhofer), wife of Kenneth Trainor, Christopher
Michel, Annette (Michel), wife of Peter Hart, and Rebecca (Michel), wife of Jack Winebrenner; his great
nieces and nephews, Andrew, husband of Sierra (maiden) Trainor, Monica (Trainor), wife of Mark Fahy,
Jakob Michel, Makenna Michel, Mondo Hart, Lola Hart, Julia Winebrenner, Claudia Winebrenner, Alysa
Winebrenner; and his great-great-nephew, Conor Fahy; He was preceded in death by his brother, Richard,
husband of Ursula (Baumann) Michel, Harleysville.

A funeral service was held at 7:00 PM, Friday, February 7", at Ziegels Lutheran Church. Friends may call
from 6:00 to 7:00 PM, Friday, at church. In lieu of flowers, memorial contributions may be made to Ziegels
Union Church—Organ Fund, 9990 Ziegels Church Road, Breinigsville, PA 18031.

A funeral service was held at 11:00 AM, Saturday, February 8", at Augustus Lutheran Church. Burial will be
in the church cemetery. Friends may call from 9:00 to 10:30 AM, Saturday, at church. In lieu of flowers, me-
morial contributions may be made to Augustus Lutheran Church, 717 W. Main St., Trappe, PA 19426.

Arrangements are by Holcombe Funeral Home, Inc., Trappe.

Christian Parenting

God’s Own for Eternity

There are only two sure things in life: death and taxes. We talk about taxes, but many of us avoid talking, or
even thinking, about death. Yet, death is inevitable. We need to talk about death with our children. The most
natural time to do this is when a death occurs.

Encourage your child to talk about it and to remember the times he or she spent with the one who died. Invite
him or her to draw a picture or create a song that expresses his or her feelings. Older children might want to
write a story or compose a prayer. Children have lots of questions about death. When you don’t have an an-
swer, admit it, but take time to explore the question with them. You might want to bring your unanswered
question to your pastor. Assure your child that Jesus promises us eternal life when our earthly life has ended.
Underline Bible verses such as John 3:16 that promise eternal life. In faith we can believe God’s promise of
eternal life. And trusting in God’s promise of eternal life helps our faith to grow.

From Family Newsletters on Disk, copyright 1995 Augsburg Fortress.
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UPPER MONTGOMERY CONFERENCE
@ OF THE SE PA SYNOD WOMEN OF THE ELCA

FIRST TUESDAY GATHER BIBLE STUDIES

ofbim
LUTHERAN . WINTER/SPRING 2020
‘ g‘zggﬁﬁ ~ Coffee and treats at 9:30 am

1 Bible study 10:00 to 11:30 am
ALL WOMEN ARE INVITED TO ATTEND AND BRING FRIENDS.

JANUARY - FEBRUARY Mid-winter break; SAVE GATHER ISSUES FOR USE IN MARCH AND APRIL.

=

GATHER magazine Winter/Spring 2020 Bible Study: WE ARE CALLED! by Kathryn A. Kleinhans

Reformer Martin Luther used the word “vocation” or “calling” to refer to all aspects of human life. We are
\ called to respond to God not just in our personal relationship with God but in our relationships with family and
‘ friends, in our work, and in our communities. This four-part Bible study will explore stories from both the Old
| and New Testament. As we reflect on how our biblical forebears heard and responded to God'’s call, we will
‘ gain insight into how God is calling us—and how God may be calling others through us.

‘ Tuesday, March 3  Bible study from the January issue of Gather
Session 1: Hearing God’s Call Janet Luyben, Presenter

Focus is on men and women in the Old Testament. Some of them heard and recognized God'’s call clearly.
\ Others struggled to realize that it was God who was calling them or exactly what God was calling them to do.

1 Where: St. John’s Lutheran Church, 3104 Main Street, Sumneytown

Tuesday, April 7 Bible Study from the February issue of Gather
Session 2: The Call of Jesus Kitty Pell, Presenter

This session focuses on Jesus’ calling of the disciples, on Jesus’ call to Saul (Paul) on the road to Damascus,
and on Jesus’ call to all Christians to take up the cross and follow.

Where: St. James Lutheran Church, High & Price Streets, Pottstown

Tuesday, May 5 Bible study from the March issue of Gather
Session 3: Called to Serve Bobbie Hoffman, Presenter

Jesus is clear that one of the central ways we respond to God’s call is by serving others. When we serve
others, we are recognizing Christ present in their need. When we serve others, they see Christ visible in our
loving service.

Where: St. James Lutheran Church, Kugler Rd. & Swamp Pike, Limerick

Tuesday, June 2 Bible study from the April issue of Gather
Session 4: Calling Networks Pat Leberman, Presenter

The title of this Bible study, “We Are Called!” reminds us that calling is not something private or individualistic
but are always interwoven with our relationships and our communities. This session focuses on how we

| support others in hearing and responding to God'’s call.
Where: Augustus Lutheran Church, 717 W. Main Street, Trappe
|

Study materials are found in the Gather magazine; subscriptions are available by calling 1-800-328-4648.

SEE FOLLOWING PAGE FOR NEWS OF OUR SPRING GATHERING AND
THE SYNOD’S WELCA 2020 CONVENTION
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UPPER MONTGOMERY CONFERENCE SPRING GATHERING

Saturday, March 21 National Quilting Day

Registration and refreshments begin at 9:00 am; program begins at 9:30.
We will be tying quilts, led by the women of Augustus.

Brief devotions by The Rev. Dr. Martha Kriebel.
Where: Augustus Lutheran Church, 717 W. Main Street, Trappe
Each church group is asked to bring a baked good, fruit, or similar refreshment item to share, as well as

canned goods donations. Coffee, tea and beverages will be served by our host church. Donations of canned
goods will go to the Daily Bread Community Food Pantry in Collegeville.

SE PA SYNOD WOMEN OF THE ELCA 2020 CONVENTION

SAVE THE DATE - June 6, 2020
Keynote speaker is SE PA Synod Bishop Patricia Davenport
Where: St. Matthews Lutheran Church
400 Lynbrooke Road
Springfield, Delaware Co., PA 19064

More details available soon.

Girls' Night Out

Dinner and a Show on Friday, February 28, 7:30 pm
9 to 5 The Musical at Ursinus College's Kaleidoscope Lenfest Theater
Tickets: $10, $7 seniors
Contact Deb Scholl (610 409-1950 or schollde@aol.com) by Feb. 16th.
Dinner details tbd.
Sponsored by WELCA and

all are Welcome!
Kaleidoscope Lenfest Theater.

It’s 1979 and Consolidated Industries employees Violet, Doralee, and Judy are fed
up with their boss’s sexist, lecherous behavior. What begins as a revenge fantasy
becomes a revolution in this hilarious musical comedy that celebrates women’s
strides in workplace equality and reminds us that the struggle is far from over.

Music & Lyrics by Dolly Parton

Book by Patricia Resnick

Directed by Assistant Professor Meghan Brodie
Music Directed by Florrie Marks
Choreographed by Professor Karen Clemente




February

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat
il
5:00 pm Soup Kitchen
Outreach Dinner
6:00 pm Youth Group
Movies
6:00 pm Scouts Movie
Night
2 Scout Sunday 3 4 5 6 7 8
8:00 am: Holy Communion 7:00 pm: Scouts 6:45 pm: Cubs 9:30 am: Quilters 6:00 pm: Bell Choir 7:00 pm Cubs
9:00 am: Sunday School 7:00 pm: Cubs 7:00 pm: Cubs 2:00 pm: Staff Mtg 7:00 pm: Adult Choir Committee
9:15 am: Adult Bible Study 7:00 pm: Vestry Mtg | 6:00 pm: 3-in-1 7:00 pm: Scouts Mtg
10:30 am: The Service 6:00 pm: Sr. Youth
Group
9 10 11 12 13 14 15
8:00 am: Holy Communion 6:45 pm: Cubs 6:45 pm: Cubs 9:30 am: Soup Kitchen | 6:00 pm: Bell Choir 6:00 pm: Youth
9:00 am: Sunday School 7:00 pm: Scouts 7:00 pm: Communi- | 6:00 pm: 3-in-1 7:00 pm: Adult Choir Group Lock In
9:15 am: Adult Bible Study 7:00 pm: Knitters ty Club 7:00 pm: Scouts
10:30 am: Holy Communion
11:30 am: Congregational
Meeting
16 17 18 19 20 21 2
8:00 am: Holy Communion 6:45 pm: Cubs 9:30 am: Quilters 6:00 pm: 3-in-1 6:00 pm: Bell Choir 7:00 pm: Cubs | CTM Choir Rehearsal
8:30 am: Soup Sale 7:00 pm: Cubs 6:45 pm: Cubs 7:00 pm: Adult Choir Pack Mtg
9:00 am: Sunday mOrooH 7:00 pm: Scouts 7:00 pm: Cubs 7:00 pm: Scouts
9:15 am: Adult Bible Stu 7:00 pm: Scouts 7:00 pm: Scout
10:30 am: Holy OoBBc 55 District Mtg Committee Mtg
11:30 am: Soup m&m 7:00pm: Book Club
23 24 25 26 27 28 29
8:00 am: Holy Communion 7:00 pm: Scouts 5:00 pm: Pancake 6:00 pm: 3-in-1 6:00 pm: Bell Choir

9:00 am: Sunday School
9:15 am: Adult Bible Study
10:30 am: Holy Communion

7:00 pm: Knitters

Dinner
7:00 pm: Committee
Night

7:00 pm: Ash Wednes-
day Service

7:00 pm: Adult Choir
7:00 pm: Scouts




